On February 13, 2005 Board Chairman Tom Lynch asked the following question regarding Board Item P1 (Speech and Language Therapy Services).

Question:
What was the original difference in vendors bids?  I have a  hard time increasing the bid by threefold.  

Response:
The RFP was awarded to three top scoring vendors to provide hourly services as needed. Rates range from $53./hour to $70./hour.  Originally, we anticipated the need to provide services to 52 community based Pre-K programs.  Currently, there is a shortage of providers and the District has experienced shortages of speech pathologists since the beginning of the current school year.  The contract awarded companies for this RFP have provided services at the following sites (in addition to the original 52 Pre-K programs):  Citrus Cove, Seminole Trails, Forest Hill Elementary, Odyssey Middle and Meadow Park.  The contract is valid through June 30, 2006 and our request for additional expenditures reflects the anticipated needs through that date.

Question:
Shouldn't we rebid this extension of services?

Response:
We do not recommend rebidding the services since there is a national shortage of licensed providers.  The rates provided are fixed and are over a year and a half old and that is to our advantage at this time.  In addition, the continuity of services is important and rebidding could mean a change of individuals providing the services to our students mid-year.  We will look at the availability of providers next year when evaluating the option to renew the contracts for another year.
Joseph Moore

Chief Operating Officer

